Principal’s Update — 28 March 2025
Dear all

As we approach week 9 of the term, it is amazing how much has been accomplished in only
8 weeks. There has been parent forums, NAPLAN, a swimming carnival, debating
competitions, lots of knock out sporting competitions, a huge Open Night, a P&C welcome
evening for new parents, every year group taking part in the Elevate study skills program
and that is without the teaching and learning, subject excursions, normal sport and more. No
wonder | am sure your students will be looking forward to the autumn break.

This week just finishing, all of Year 12 have participated in a StuVac and term 1 assessment
block. Teachers are now busy marking the assessments and tests for both Years 11 and 12,
ready for report writing.

Despite only having two weeks of term to go, there are still a number of great events
happening.

Next week is 'Special Program' week for Year 6 students aspiring to be part of our Special
Programs in music, drama, dance, visual arts and academic extension including the

accelerated maths program. If you know of a student in Year 6 who may be interested in a
Special Program but did not realise it was on please ask their parent to contact the school.

This Thursday night we have Akoostikum our musical concert. It is always a great concert to
start the year and students have been auditioning over the past week. It commences at 6.30
and is over by 8.00 pm and everyone is welcome to attend in our school hall.

On Monday of the last week of term, 7 April, we will be holding the Year 7 parent, teacher,
student night again in the school hall. Interviews commence at 4.00 pm and the evening
ends at 7.00 pm. All Year 7 parents should have received an email from the office with the
link to make appointments with your student’s teacher.

Wishing you all a lovely weekend.

Susan



